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East Hampton Housing Authority

Chatham Acres

Governor Bill O’Neill Drive

East Hampton, CT 06424

A meeting was held at Chatham Acres on May 21, 2014.  The meeting opened at 6:10pm.  Members present were Thomas Denman, Patricia Dufour, Ann McLaughlin, Jo Ewing, Monica Kangley and Judie Bobbi.

Minutes:
A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to approve the April 16th minutes.  Ms. Dufour seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Public Comment:
Frank Stellato from Millennium Real Estate presented information regarding the State Sponsored Housing Program application for Bellwood and Chatham re-submission due June 30th.  CHFA is looking for the applicants to leverage some funds from 4% LIHTC or possible loan plus some reserves.  Also, Rental Assistance vouchers may be able to be added.  However, in our Jan. 2014 submission 10 RAP vouchers were included but according to chfa cash flow charts they are looking at the majority of tenants to be in RAP with a much higher rent than anticipated.  Millenium will be looking at the feasibility of the various scenarios presented and whether or not the debt involved makes sense for the authority and then make an argument as to what will actually work.

Bills and Communication:
Loss Control Seminar on June 18th by Blumenthal & Donahue at Polish National Home.
Phase 1 Report update needed.  Motion was made by Ms. Dufour to update report.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.

Ms. Bobbi reported that Renter’s Rebate Program is now taking place.  The tax assessor’s office came to Chatham Acres on May 7th to take care of the tenants who had signed up for an appointment and was due to be at Bellwood Court on May 14th for the tenants who had made appointments.  However, that day, we were told the tax assessor will no longer send someone out to our sites to sign up.  Ms. Brazal picked up the paperwork for the Bellwood Court tenants who had already made appointments for May 14th.  It looks like in the future the seniors who live in the housing will have to get to the Town Hall to sign up for the program which means they have to arrange for transportation.  This could have an impact on those who are homebound.

Letter for a development company, White Birch Development, from New York looking to partner with us for redeveloping our properties.  We are already partnered with Millennium Real Estate.

Cash Report:
The Reconciliation for April 2014 was presented by Ms. Bobbi.  Board members reviewed and it will be filed for audit.

Old Business and New Business:
CDBG progress:

Ms. Bobbi has made up a letter of notification to let tenants know when they can expect the workers to be in their apartments.  Bid advertisement went out for the paving on May 15th.  Roofing contract to be signed on May 23rd with Beaulieu Company from Manchester.  John Barry waiting for payment request #2 and has submitted a change order for the tile and the extra work for the drain for the shower.  Twelve units have been completed so far.  The new electric ranges will be delivered on June 24th.

Ms. Bobbi will be doing the yearly inspection at Bellwood Court on May 27th and Chatham Acres will be done when the renovations are complete.
Emergency alarm testing was completed on May 7th @ Chatham Acres and May 14th @ Bellwood Court.  There were a couple of problems with the outside bells and one smoke detector.  Ms. Bobbi has contacted Ralph Gross to correct the problems and four new smoke detectors have been ordered so that we have two spares at each site.

The Fire Marshall is participating in a statewide drill that deals with people that may need assistance in an emergency situation.  He has asked that we provide him a list of how many people do not need assistance, how many need some assistance and how many could not evacuate without a wheelchair.  Ms. Bobbi reported that at Bellwood Court there are 22 that could self-evacuate, 6 that need assistance to walk to a bus and 2 that would be unable to evacuate without a wheelchair. At Chatham Acres there are 27 who could self-evacuate, 4 who would need assistance to walk to a bus and 10 that would be unable to evacuate without a wheelchair.
Policy Review:
Ms. Bobbi presented the Rent Collection Policy to revisit.  A motion was made by Ms. McLaughlin to accept the policy as written.  Ms. Kangley seconded.  Vote was unanimous.
The Master Key policy was reviewed to remain the same and when needed change the holders of the master key and notify the emergency and police of any change.

Ms. Bobbi has also made up a “new tenant” package with all the pertinent information on emergencies, rules and regulations, privacy policy, rubbish rules, no smoking policy, etc.

Maintenance has requested a small paint sprayer to be able to paint closets in a timely manner.  Ms. McLaughlin made a motion to limit the cost to $150.  Ms. Ewing seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  Ms. Bobbi will check Home Depot.

Ms. McLaughlin reported that the Public Works Dept. will be clearing the emergency access at Bellwood and may decide to install a fence with a gate so that motorized vehicles or bikes do not use it.  Also, the flags on Gov. Bill O’Neill Drive had to do with CBYD for the drain work that took place.
Ms. McLaughlin asked if anything had been set up for a presentation at each site regarding scams.  Ms. Bobbi will check with Ms. Brazal.

Vacancy:  In June we hope to have all vacancies filled with one apartment becoming vacant.

RSC:
None

Tenant Commissioner:
Ms. Kangley read a letter from a resident at Bellwood Court regarding a street light that is out.  Ms. Bobbi will check but it seems it may be a light on West Drive that may have a short and we may just leave it for now as it is on the edge of the property between the house on the corner and the wooded area and not inside our property.

Ms. Kangley also asked if the edges of the lawn could be reseeded due to the sand and salt. Ms. Bobbi will as Grasshopper for a price.  Also, the lights are staying on longer at daytime then they should.  Ms. Bobbi will have Ralph check the electric eye.

Nomination of Officers:
Ms. McLaughlin made a motion to nominate the same slate of officers to be voted on at the Annual Meeting on June 16 at the Lake House at 6pm.  Ms. Kangley seconded. Vote was unanimous.  The following are nominated:  Chairman, Thomas Denman; Vice Chairman, Patricia Dufour; Treasurer, Ann McLaughlin; Secretary, Jo Ewing.

Motion was made to adjourn at 8:20pm by Ms. McLaughlin.  Ms. Ewing seconded.

Respectfully submitted by Judie Bobbi, recording secretary

CC:  Board Members, Town Manager, Town Clerk, Town Council
